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Interpretation and implementation of the Convention

Significant trade in specimens of Appendix-II species

STROMBUS GIGAS

1.
The Annex to this document consists of a response from St. Lucia to recommendations made by the Animals Committee in 1997, and the subsequent recommendation of the Standing Committee that imports of Strombus gigas from this country be suspended. The Secretariat has offered to provide assistance to all the Parties that were not previously able to respond to recommendations of the Animals Committee, and is accordingly pleased with this reaction from St. Lucia. 

2.
The Secretariat, on the basis of the information provided in the Annex, recommends in accordance with paragraph h) under RECOMMENDS of Resolution Conf. 8.9 (Rev.), that the current recommendation of the Standing Committee to suspend imports from St. Lucia of specimens of S. gigas be withdrawn, provided that St. Lucia establishes a cautious annual export quota.

3.
The Standing Committee may wish to note that the Animals Committee, at its 17th meeting, decided to include S. gigas again in its Review of Significant Trade, largely to provide an update on the current situation in some countries, including St. Lucia if deemed necessary. It also decided to extend the review of the species to countries that were not included in the previous review, to recommend measures aimed at harmonizing the reporting of trade in this species, and to promote regional collaboration. This review will therefore build on a project requested of the Secretariat by the small island developing States in the Caribbean region to define a regional conservation strategy for this species (see document Inf. 11.7 and Decision 11.69). The first phase of this project, to provide an overview of current management practices for this species in the Caribbean, funded in part by the European Commission, has recently been completed and the report is available. It will be made available on the Secretariat’s website. It is envisaged that a second phase of this project would aim to develop a regional conservation strategy and management approach for this species, in close collaboration with the range States.
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